
Minutes for the 
Joint Interactive Board Committee 

Village of Deerfield Schools  
October 5, 2009 

 
Call to order at 7:15am at the Deerfield Community School District Office 
 
Present on behalf of the Village of Deerfield was Chadwick-Kiefer, Wilkinson. 
Present on behalf of the School Board was Bush. 
Township was not represented 
Guests present were Michelle Jensen and Patrick Vander Sanden. 
 
Update on Current Issues 

A. Savannah Oaks Park Celebration 
• Discussed projected home developments and Parade of Homes 
• Tierney is responsible for upkeep of parks in development until later date as determined by the 

development agreement 
• Lighting concerns discussed for safety in park areas and roadway median-some lights are installed and 

the district will be fixing the lights on Jerdee Lane 
• Concerns over elementary student traffic after school discussed-Jensen will talk with Principal Becker 

 
B.  Compliments on 4K Program 

• Kiefer shared positive comments heard in the community about the 4K program both on and off site. 
 

C. Status of Hardware Store 
• Hardware store is officially closing and moving out of Deerfield 

 
D. Veolia Garbage Contract 

• Current contract was discussed with concerns over tipping fee and gas fees being added to current 
contract 

• Village, township and school share the Veolia contract but have different obligations 
 

E. Well-site Development  
• School board will meet to vote on final negotiations of purchase agreement 
• Village has potential to get stimulus assistance 

 
F. School Communication to Police Dept. 

• Kiefer shared that police dept. would appreciate advanced notice on school activities to plan for their 
duty calendar-Jensen will discuss website calendar with Officer Lauritsen 

 
  
The next meeting will be held on December 7, 2009 at 7:00am in the district office. 
 
Submitted by Michelle Jensen, District Administrator 


